12 May 2021

Mr Matthew Schroder General Manager Infrastructure & Transport – Access & Pricing Branch Australian Competition and Consumer Commission GPO Box 520 Melbourne VIC 3001

Email: transport@accc.gov.au

Dear Matthew

Consultation on proposed extension to the Australian Rail Track Corporation's 2008 Interstate Access Undertaking

I write regarding your correspondence IRD212662 dated 29 April 2021 referencing the above subject. SCT have reviewed the ARTC submission and agree with their request to extend the term of the current agreement.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Williams General Manager - Rail Projects